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Service, excellence, virtues and aspiration… 

 
Monday 8th April 2024 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
RE: Update on Phase 2 of the Capital Build Programme.  
Arrangements to support the BIG move from the current MIRI Building to the new PIRI 
Building.  
 
As you may be aware the opening of the brand new, multi-million-pound, purpose-built 
facilities has been a long wait for Seva School and one that has needed tremendous resilience 
and patience on behalf of all those dedicated to achieving this aspiration. We are becoming 
ever closer to reaching our goal of having two, state of the art buildings, encompassing a 
Sports Hall, two MUGA pitches, a 3G pitch and Educational Divan Hall, fully opened in 
September 2025. 
 
In January 2024, we announced the completion of Phase 1, with the opening of the 3G pitch 
and the first of the two MUGA pitches. We are now delighted to announce that we are nearing 
the completion of Phase 2. This will include the handing over of the Sports Hall and entire PIRI 
Building. Phase 2 is currently on course to be handed over to us on Monday 3rd June 2024. 
 
The date means we will be decanting from the MIRI Building to the PIRI Building over the May 
half term holidays. To support the safe and timely transition from one building to the other, we 
are required to put in place two days of home-learning for our students. The dates for these 
will be Friday 24th May 2024 and Monday 3rd June 2024. We have shared this news with 
you at the earliest possible date, in order to give you enough time to make arrangements. We 
have kept the number of days of home learning to just two in order to minimise disruption. 
Students will be sent home on Thursday 23rd May with packs of work for the two days. We will 
not, unfortunately, have access to IT to run Teams from Friday 24th May to Tuesday 4th June 
2024. If you have any queries regarding attendance on these two dates, please email 
Attendance@seva.coventry.sch.uk 
 
There is no doubt that the pressures associated with, an expansion in a timeframe shortened 
to deliver permanent and purpose-built facilities, whilst minimising the impact on curriculum 
and outcomes, is open to unforeseen delays. Therefore, a delay in any way to Phase 2 
being delivered on time is something we would have to take into consideration and be 
prepared for. If there is any change to the above, you will be informed as soon as 
possible and onsite learning on the dates specified will be immediately resumed. We 
would of course be grateful of your understanding in this event. 
 
Temporary adaptations to support the BIG move: 
 
The following information outlines what we would welcome your support with, in order to make 
the transition run as smoothly as possible. They are short-term adaptations that will be in 
place, whilst we await the full refurbishment of the MIRI Building in September 2025. 
 
Temporary Traffic Management Plan for Phase 2 – This will come into effect Tuesday 4th 
June 2024. We will communicate this plan in more detail along with an opportunity for you to 
attend a presentation during May.  
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Temporary Kitchen and Revised Menu - From Tuesday 4th June 2024 to the end of July 
2025 the school will operate a temporary menu that has been revised to reflect this change.  
It will then be revised again for September 2024. The menus will be available on our website 
for you to refer to in due course. 
 
Additional Portacabins - We will have two portacabin classrooms set up on the car park at 
the PIRI Building temporarily until July 2025. They will be put in over the summer break. They 
are needed to ensure that we have adequate space to accommodate growing numbers whilst 
the entire build is being completed.  
 
Primary Classrooms – Years 6, 5, 4 will remain in the current classrooms and will be joined 
by Year 2. EYFS, Year 1 and Year 3 will be moving to the PIRI Building until the end of this 
academic year. 
 
We greatly value your support in this stage of the development. To mark this momentous 
milestone, we would like to invite you to an open evening on Friday 21st June 2024. The 
PIRI Building will be open from 3:30pm to 6:30pm for you to enjoy a tour of the facilities 
with your family and friends.  
 
Finally, it is important to acknowledge the tremendous amount of hard work put in by everyone 
involved in this capital build project. It has been carried out with the utmost dedication, 
commitment, and enthusiasm to give all our wonderful pupils, their loyal families, and our 
loving community something to be very proud of. Thank you. 
 
Vaheguru Ji Ka Khalsa, Vaheguru Ji Ke Fateh. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
S Sanghera             
 
S Sanghera                   

Principal       


